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December 2020 Newsletter  

Pastor Elizabethôs Effervescent Elaborations 

December is a time of anticipation, hope, peace, joy, 

and love. The anticipation of the colder weather, 

snow, and of course, Christmas. This Christmas may 

look different, feel different, and be different than any 

other we have experienced. Honestly, I am a shamed 

of myself, because this Christmas shouldnôt be any 

different than any other. God is still on His throne and 

He is still alive, vibrant and wholly in our hearts. So, 

what has changed? Our circumstances, yes, but every 

year our state of affairs is not  the same as they were 

the year before. We should be filled with just as much 

joy because of the true reason for this season in spite 

of our current situation. Let us lay the present 

situation at the foot of the cross and leave it with the 

One who loves us . Let us not allow it to bring us to a 

place of sorrow, but of a place of peace and continued 

generosity and compassion. We are more than our 

circumstances. We are children of the One who chose 

to create us and continues to bless us. What a gift! 

That is w hat I canôt wait to unwrap every day! We get 

to unwrap the blessings, hopes, charity, kindness, and 

love that surround us all of the time. Donôt blink, or 

you will miss them and they are so wondrously 

precious .  

Blessings,  

Pastor Elizabeth      
 

Our Mission  
A welcoming Family of 

God reaching Out to All 
in the Spirit of Christ  

 
Pastor: Elizabeth Smith 
 

Session: Peg Pitcher (clerk), 
Lois Compo, Marge Hughes, 
Ed Bullis, Bertha Dorrity, 
David Rounds, Laurie Rutan, 
Peter Stratton, Kathy Huzzy 
 
Deacons:, Eve Breen, Teresa 
Warcup, Sally Bullis, Tina 
Myers, Mary Dixon, Sue 
Stratton. 
 
Treasurer: Michele Liendecker 
 
Financial Secretary:   
Sharon Shue 
 
Organist: Doris Macdonnell 
 
Guitarist: Steve Kennison 
 
Choir director: Trish Kennison 
 
Office Manager: Kathy Huzzy 
 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ !ǎǎƻŎΦ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ 
Katie Liendecker 
 
Forest Finds Manger: Kathy 
Huzzy 
 
Sound Experts: Helen 
Gydesen and Ed Bullis 
 

 

http://www.forestpresbyterianchurch.org/
mailto:forestchurchLF@gmail.com
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Please stay home:  

1.  If you have exhibited c o-vid symptoms (fever or chills, cough, shortness of breath, 

fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new loss of taste or smell, sore throat, 

congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, and diarrhea.)  

2. If you  have tested positive for Co -vid in the past 14 days  
3. If you  have had close contact with a confirmed case in the past 14 days.  

 

We thank you for your willingness to keep our congregation and the community 

protected  by following these guidelines for the time being. We also understand if you 

feel the need to stay home and keep yourself and your family secure . You will be missed 

and w elcomed back when you feel comfortable in returning.  

Blessings,  

Session and Pastor Elizabeth  

 

 

Dear Members of Forest Church,  

As you know, this has been a year with finding new ways of accomplishing 

old tasks. This Holiday season is no different. We need to continue to keep  
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ourselves, families and congregation safe from this consistent contagion. 

With this thought in mind, the Se ssion feels that we need to be just as 

creative with having our Christmas Eve service. As difficult a decision as 

this is, we would like to keep this yearsô service to members, their families, 

and those who normally come to church. According to state guide lines, we 

can only seat up to 50 people for the service this year. We would also like 

to have all who wish to attend to sign up by calling the church and letting 

Kathy Huzzy know between the 13 th  and the 23 of December. Please let us 

know the number in you r party so we can keep count. Let us keep in mind 

what is stated in the book of Romans chapter 5.  

ñTherefore, since we are justified by faith, we have peace with God through our Lord 

Jesus Christ,  2 through whom we have obtained access  to this grace in whi ch we stand; 

and we  boast in our hope of sharing the glory of God.  3 And not only that, but we  also 

boast in our sufferings, knowing that suffering produces endurance,  4 and endurance 

produces character, and character produces hope,  5 and hope does not dis appoint us, 

because Godôs love has been poured into our hearts through the Holy Spirit that has 

been given to us.ò 

Thank you all for your understanding and prayers through this season.  

Many blessings,  

Session and Pastor Elizabeth  

 

Pastor Elizabethôs Office Hours: Are every Monday 9am-2pm. 

 

   Prayer Chain Requests: contact Tricia Kennison 315-376-6049. 

 

Forest Friends/Womenôs Association Message 

FOREST FRIENDS UPDATE:  

 The online auction was remarkably successful. Tyler 

McDonald was very gracious and helpful having his 

Constableville Auction house administer the auction. We 

really appreciate all who participated in our unusual Bazaar 

substitute. We made a little over $2,000 so with that and 

proceeds from Forest Finds we will be able to donate $3,000 

to the church to assist with Utilities.  

https://englishiscoolsite.wordpress.com/2016/04/14/toys/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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We are having our 11th Annual Toy/Christmas Giveaway December 12th, 9 AM to 3 PM. As in 

past years participants are to call the church for an appointment. Because of the pandemic 

only one family member can pick up items for their children. We do need volunteers to assist 

the parents. Please let Katie or Kathy know, even if it is for only an hour.  

We have a lot of toys. Sue Busch has done an amazing job gathering, cleaning, and repairing 

toys. She works on this all year. Thank you so very much Sue, you are greatly appreciated, we 

are blessed to have you on our team. 

We lack gifts for teens as usual, so this year Lyons Falls ALIVE has donated $400 of gift cards to 

help with that situation. We do need the following winter coats for kids: sizes 3 months, 6 

months, 12 months, 2, 4, 6, 7, 8, 10, 12 & 14. For some reason we have numerous coats for 

sizes 3 and 5. 

Our group plans to donate hats and mittens to Head Start has we have done for many years. 

What we need are mittens, for some reason we have plenty of hats. 

We are very thankful that our Church and Forest Finds Thrift Store are open and adhering to 

the recommended pandemic requirements. All our church members, Forest Finds volunteers, 

and customers wear masks and adhere to distancing.  

ά[Ŝǘ ǳǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ Ƴŀȅ ǎǇǳǊ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƻŘ ŘŜŜŘǎΦέ IŜōǊŜǿǎ 

10:24 

 
Deaconôs Ministry Minute from November, 2020 

¶ The Deacons organized a gift for the Walker family who moved out of the area in October.  We 
send Aggie and her family with our prayers and blessings. 

¶ The next meeting of the Deacons will be December 6, 2020 at 9:00 a.m.  As always, if you 
know of someone in need, please contact a Deacon or Office Manager Kathy Huzzy who will 
be able to connect you with a Deacon. 

 
 
Forest Finds: Forest Finds made $2,179.85 in October. Finding a home for our extra clothing is a 
challenge.  I would like to ask: If anyone is going to Rome, Utica, Watertown; would you be so kind as 
to help us deliver bags of clothes to a drop box or Salvation Armies. We donôt want our barn area to 
become over full again and these clothes could help other communities. The volunteers have been 
hard at work here. The toys for the give away on the 12th, were brought up stairs and we are nearly 
set up for the big day! Itôs always so rewarding to be able to give to families this time of the year. Sue 
Busch works so hard all year long making sure all the toys are washed and in perfect working order. 
She is a blessing!  
 
 
We have new store hours: Tuesdays 1 pm to 4 pm; Thursdays 1 pm to 4 pm (this is new); 
Saturdays 9 am to 12 noon.  
 We also have new hours for Donationôs. Monday 9-12 noon, Thursday 9 -12 noon and  
Saturday 9 -12 noon.  
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 ñRose Windowò 
News from Ed Bullis. Members of the Buildings and Grounds Committee are responsible for keeping 
track of the condition of the various parts of the building that need attention. An example of this is our 
roof. Thanks to the generosity of many members and friends of Forest Church and a grant from the 
Sacred Sites Organization we were able to raise part of $60,000 cost of the new roof. 
 
The contractor working to remove the bees from under the Rose window drew our attention to the 
poor condition of the wood around the window.  I understand that the stained-glass windows were 
brought over from the original building and installed during construction of our current building in 
1894. I do not know what work has been done to the window during the 126 years, but we now face 
the daunting task of removing the window, repairing the wood surround and replacing the window. 
The stained glass will also need attention after it is removed and before it is replaced.  The total for all 
this work has been estimated to cost $15,000.  I will keep you undated on this project, but we do not 
plan to start this project until spring. 
 
 
 
Facebook  - If you are a Facebook user, donôt forget to like our page.  If you have any suggestions or 
anything you wish to add, please contact Carol Kunkle or Teresa Warcup. 
 

 

 

We pray for our members of the Armed Forces  

Jason Beadore, Travis  Post, Steven Potter,  Br y an Monnat  and  

Todd Crofoot .  
 
 

Prayer Concerns Prayer Concerns Prayer Concerns: Peg Joslyn, David Compo, Betty Sawyer, 

Andrea Galarneau, Laurie Ripp, Ginny Fitzgeraldôs son Shawn, Heather Sellers, Victor,  Shamus 
Bertle, Crystal Loar daughter  of Laurie Rutan, Gloria Hall, Mary Fawcett, Trish Baker, Janet 

Gydesen,  Joanna Barber, Nancy & Don Gydesen, Gyde Gydesen, Scott Jirgens,  Rebecca Brown, 

Loisôs niece. Those in prison, shut-ins, those who have lost loved ones, our church, session, deacons, 

and pastoral leadership. 

 

 

           Community Christmas Tree and Caroling 

Lyons Falls ALIVE, the Lyons Falls Firemen, and the Saint 

WƻƘƴΩǎ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ bh¢ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŎŀǊƻƭƛƴƎ ŀǘ 

High Falls Apartments and Whitaker Falls Apartments. We will 

also NOT have the Christmas Tree caroling, tree lighting, and 

party event with Santa. The Firemen will be lighting the 

Community Tree December 1st.  
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THE CRAYON INITIATIVE is an ongoing project for Forest Friends. The donated crayons are collected, 

sent to California, then melted down and remanufactured, reducing waste. The recycled crayons are 

distributed to art programs at childrenôs hospitals across the United States, brightening the lives of young 

patients during their stay. We have a basket in the hall by the kitchen for you to put used crayons. We will 

then mail them to California. To check out the program go to: www.thecrayoninititative.org HELP US TO 

MAKE HAPPIER KIDS AND A CLEANER EARTH ! 

Ways you can help us and others: 

Á We collect other things: used cell phones, aluminum pop tops, used eyeglasses, and toiletries.    

 There is a basket across from our upstairs kitchen to put these items. 

Á The aluminum pop tops go to the Ronald McDonald House. 

Á  The toiletries you provide help to support the following organizations: The womenôs shelter in 

Lowville, Veterans, Office for the Aging, NCRIL, South Lewis Schools, the homeless, and the 

Christmas Give Away. 

Á Thanks, so much for all your support, it puts smiles on the faces of so many people. Many thanks 

for Susan Stratton for organizing these collections. 

Taking care of our own: is a local nonprofit organization. All people who benefit from this 

organization must be current residents of Lewis County and must have proof of economic 

hardship due to major illness or disaster. Money will be distributed to approved applicants in 

the form of gas cards, gift cards or direct payments of medical facilities. Their address is PO 

Box 155, Lyons Falls, NY 13368. Their website is: www.lctakingcareofourown.com Their 

email is: email@TheEdgeHotel.com and phone number (315)348-4211. 

 

The COVID -19 Virus has made in impact on all of us. 

Simple steps help stop the spread 

 

¶ Wash hands for 20 seconds 

¶ Avoid close contact with people 

¶ Stay home 

¶ Cover your cough or sneeze 

¶ Clean and disinfect. 

¶ Use of a cloth face covering in public areas where social distancing is not possible. 

 
Lewis County Public Health 
7785 North State Street, Suite 2 
Lowville, New York 13367    Office:   (315) 376-5453 Fax:(315) 376-7013 
Email:  annaplatz@lewiscounty.ny.gov 
Website:  www.lewiscountypublichealth.com 
(Taken from the poster provided to the church from the NYS Department of H 

http://www.thecrayoninititative.org/
http://www.lctakingcareofourown.com/
tel:%28315%29%20376-5453
tel:%28315%29%20376-7013
mailto:annaplatz@lewiscounty.ny.gov
http://www.lewiscountypublichealth.com/
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December Word Search 
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December Coloring Page  
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